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[bookmark: _GoBack]Intesar Homed, Health Promotion Officer, Women’s Health in the North: My name is Intesar. I work at Women's Health In the North. I lead the education for the Side by Side program. So, the Side by Side project is we work with the schools, tertiary settings and communities. So we deliver a combination of sexual reproductive health, respectful relationship and, FGC which is female genital cutting. The Side by Side Program is run for 8 weeks, It's meeting and greeting, it's knowing your body, respectful relationships, contraception, pregnancy and conception, female genital cutting, STI, positive body image, and graduation and a final evaluation.

Tony Wakefield, Student Services Manager, Roxburgh College: Working with Side by Side, the people involved and the facilitators of the program has been a critical part of the success of the program. The facilitators had credibility, so that really meant that for some of our students who attended the program, they could feel comfortable, and that the program meant something, that there was credibility, critical in delivering a program here.

Bianca, Year 7 Coordinator, Roxburgh College: So I think the positive outcomes have been that the students have learnt a lot of new material that we don't have time to address within our health and phys-ed curriculum. They had the chance to gain some insight into other areas of the world and some things that are happening in their own culture. I think sitting in a circle worked really well for the girls, just to make everyone on an equal playing field so that they all had the opportunity to speak, and they didn't feel as if they were in front of a crowd or anything when they were talking. So really positive outcomes have been that the girls actually really enjoyed the program.

Tony: I think Side By Side is an important tool for young people to decide for themselves that women have a voice, and they have control over their own bodies, and they should be able to say, "No, this is my body, I do what I wish with that body."

Bianca: I thought the program was really good in opening the students eyes up to the wider community. I've found to be really beneficial for them. I definitely recommend implementing this program.

